 Delaware Standardbred Breeder’s Fund

Board Meeting   
October 28, 2015 
 Delaware Standardbred Breeder’s Fund Board 
Department of Agriculture – Conference Room 1   
    Dover, Delaware

                                                                                                   In Attendance:
	Tom Cook
	Andrew Kerber, DAG

	Judy Davis-Wilson
	Mark Davis  

	Wayne Givens
	

	Garrett Bell 
	Linda MacDonald 

	Garnett O’Marrow 
	Andrew Markano 


Dan Keeler,Charles Lockhart & Senator Bruce Ennis were unable to attend.  
Minutes: Donna Krol                     

Call TO ORDER

At 1:30 P.M., Tom Cook called the meeting to order and welcomed all in attendance. 
Approval of Minutes:
Tom Cook asked all in attendance to review the minutes from the July 8, 2015 meeting.  No corrections were noted.  Motion was made to approve the minutes as presented and seconded .  Motion was passed with unanimous voice vote.

OLD BusinesS:
· Adoption of Order for Regulation 13.6.1, 13.6.2, 13.6.3, 13.6.4 and 13.6.5.

Andrew Kerber stated that the language for this order adoption has already been proposed, approved and put in the Registrar of Regulations.  Judy Davis-Wilson confirmed that no comments were received.  The order is now ready for signature’s and will be published as final in the December 1, 20105 Registrar of Regulations and will become  effective on January 1, 2016.  Motion was made to finalize the order for regulation and seconded.    Motion was passed with unanimous voice vote.

Final Order for Regulation was signed by Board Members present.  Judy Davis-Wilson will submit it to the Registrar of Regulations. 

· Purse review, Bonus payments and Fund balance.
Judy Davis-Wilson spoke to the DSBF Board regarding the current status of the DSBF Fund.  The fund has an expectancy of five years before running out.  Mark Davis noted that the DSBF cannot go to the General Assembly and ask for money anymore.  Tom Cook stated that the fund has served the DSBF well; we have made moves in the right direction but now it is time to start thinking about an alternate source of revenue for the DSBF.  Andrew Markano asked for an update on I- Gaming from Tom Cook.   The rule is that the State of Delaware gets the first 3.75 million, after that the monies are shared.  Tom Cook stated that he would like to see money shared from the start, this would allow any money to be spent on marketing and attract  more users.  Right now Delaware has not reached the 3.75 million point, so no one is benefiting.  If possible the money earned could be funneled in to the DSBF Fund and help to replenish it.   Judy Davis-Wilson added that Delaware is not in line with other state programs in relation to nomination, sustaining, and declaration fees. Most programs have a declaration fee for each start.  
Judy will do a comparison report and present it at the next DSBF Board Meeting.
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· Awards – Andrew Markano
Andrew Markano would like to propose an expansion to the awards presented at the Annual Banquet.  Some suggestions are :

Stallion of the Year, Trotter 

Stallion of the Year, Pacer 

Broodmare of the Year, Trotter

Broodmare of the Year, Pacer 

Winners will be based on average earnings per start in Stake races only (no overnight races) using the point system.
Discussion was heard.  Board agrees recognition is important.  Tom Cook asked if this could be implemented at this year’s banquet?  Award is a plaque of recognition, no monetary award.  Garret Bell proposed taking off the stallion awards, just do Broodmares.  DSBF promotes Broodmares in Delaware, this would help.
Tom Cook asked Judy Davis-Wilson to set up the criteria for Broodmares this year and order plaques.  2 awards will be presented at this year’s banquet.
A motion was made by Andrew Markano and seconded by Wayne Givens to award 2 plaques at this year’s banquet:  Broodmare of the Year, Trotter and Broodmare of the Year, Pacer.  Winners will be decided by total earnings in the DSBF Program for the calendar year.  For 2 and 3 year olds only, no 4 year olds. Motion was passed with unanimous voice vote.
Tom Cook left the meeting at 2:00pm 

NEW BusinesS:None 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
None 

PUBLIC COMMENT:
None 

Close OF MEETING

· With no further business to discuss Mark Davis  called for a motion to adjourn.  Motion to adjourn was made and seconded.   Motion was passed with unanimous voice vote.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:10 P.M.


